	[image: image1.emf]
	[image: image3.jpg]¢, CO
N 0¢

Q& ArTsmARK —
F

AWARD

& Q
2N



 

Old Catton Church of England Junior School

Church Street, Old Catton, Norwich NR6 7DS

Tel: 01603  426973        Fax:  01603  424029
	[image: image2.png]




	
	
	 www.oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk

e-mail: office@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk
 Headteacher: A. D. Best-White MA
	
	



24 May 2013
Dear Parents and Carers,

IT’S OFFICIAL!

Old Catton CofE VC Junior School

Is a GOOD School

Ofsted May 2013

Please find enclosed with this letter a paper copy of the recent Ofsted inspection report for Old Catton Junior School. The report is also available to read on the school website and will be on the Ofsted website by the 5th June. 

The report is very positive and I am sure you will be as delighted as we are when you read it. As you may be aware there has been a new framework since 2012 in which “the bar has been raised” with new descriptors given of each of the judgements for each of the many areas in which the school was judged.  It is a lot more difficult to achieve a ‘good’ judgement now than it was when we had our last inspection in 2009 and you will have seen the difficulties that many Norfolk schools have had recently satisfying these criteria. 
I was especially pleased by the comments made by children to the Inspectors: it matters greatly to all the staff at Old Catton to know our pupils feel safe and happy here, proud to belong to this school, speak well of their teachers and other adults and feel cared for by us. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all pupils, staff and governors for all their hard work to ensure that we remain an effective school which continues to deliver outcomes that provides well for all of its pupils. Thank you too, to all those parents and carers who have supported and continue to support the school. 
We have clear priorities to work on in the coming years, both those identified in the inspection report and our own. Our pursuit to always do the best we can for our children will continue.

Yours sincerely,

A.D. Best-White

Executive Headteacher
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